






1

Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Cath Webb <cathwebb2@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 05, 2012 11:24 AM
To: SupervisorCarbajal; Wolf, Janet; Farr, Doreen; Lavagnino, Steve; Gray, Joni
Cc: sbcob
Subject: County Budget

Categories: Green Category

Dear Supervisors, 
 
For over ten years I've hosted a fortnightly lunch meeting for advocates and service providers working with the 
homeless in our community.  Based on what the people in the trenches of this work have told me meeting after 
meeting, I'm writing to urge you to restore the following services in your June budget hearings.  Eliminating 
these valuable services, I believe, will lead to increased homelessness. 
 
PROPAY.  This program helps to keep many vulnerable folks in housing  (Department: Treasurer-Tax 
Collector-Public Admin) 
 
VETERANS SERVICES. Please do not reduce the staff size nor close the Santa Barbara and Lompoc 
offices.(Department: Treasurer-Tax Collector-Public Admin) 
 
HUMAN SERVICES COMMISSION.  the loss of $1 million allocated to over 50 nonprofits would be 
devastating. (Department: Community Services) 
 
HOMELESS-RELATED CONTRACTS.  This cut would potentially reduce the number of bed nights and 
supportive services available (Department: ADMHS & Community Services) 
 
BEDS IN ACUTE PSYCHIATRIC FACILITY (Department: ADMHS & Community Services) 
 
 
I realize that you face difficult decisions this budget season and I thank you for your service to our community.
 
Best wishes, 
 
Cath Webb 
101 Mesa Lane, 
Santa Barbara, CA 93109 
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Debbie <davedebjalama@verizon.net>
Sent: Sunday, June 10, 2012 9:51 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Santa Barbara County Budget cuts/layoffs

Hello, my name is David Aho, Mechanic/Welder for the Santa Barbara County Parks dept, now part of Community 
Services Dept . I have been informed that my position as mechanic/welder is proposed to be cut and unfunded as part of 
the budget cuts proposed by the County CEO, Chandra Waller and my Department Heads. I was totally surprised and 
confused as to why mine and three other positions within our department were even being considered as part of these 
budget cuts. I always thought that low-man, or least important positions were considered first. I certainly do not wish to 
see anyone get laid-off, but these positions are needed and required daily. My job as mechanic/welder  is utilized on a 
daily basis, and varies in need according to the types of repair of equipment, mowers, patrol boats, small engine repair of 
chain-saws, weedwhips, etc. My job is important not only in keeping the staff able to work in a timely manner , but most 
importantly, allowing them to work safely! We are already very short staffed, and have to count on seasonal part-time and 
even park hosts to get some off our work done. Due to the lack of full-time staff, proper training in the use of certain small 
gas power  tools sometimes falls to the way side. Part of my job as the mechanic/welder, requires me to check-out the 
equipment each morning to ensure that it not only operates, but operates safely. I hate to see anyone get hurt, simply 
because I'm not there. I am responsible for the periodic maintenance and repair of all equipment, 3 patrol boats, the 35 
passenger Cachuma Lake tour boat, and all other misc tools. Who is going to do this if my position is cut? I am the only 
mechanic/welder for the department. There used to be three, one each for north and south county, and one for Cachuma 
Lake. With that being said, I have to travel to south county maintenance yard one to two days a week as needed. If 
needed I may have to travel south to Rincon park, Manning park, Arroyo Burro park, Goleta Beach. In north county,  I may 
be called to Jalama Beach, Waller park, Los Olivos park, even Cuyama to work on equipment or do a  welding repair or 
fabricate a BBQ grill. The time spent in down time waiting for any type of repair being done by some other repair company 
like Toro, John Deere, will put a great impact on the staff. This in turn comes down to the public not having use of certain 
areas, or just having the park not up to the standards the paying public comes to expect. My job goes alot further than just 
changing oil or sharpening mower blades. The county is also proposing, and I quote,"develop a marketing and 
promotional plan to increase park visitorship and enhance appreciation of the county's park system through advertising, 
an online reservation system, and greater concessions to attract new visitors to county parks and increase their lengths of 
stay". The county has the money to do all these, but can't find the money to keep the exsisting work force that will play a 
big part in accomplishing these items. Our work force is vital to providing the hard work and care for the county parks 
system that the public has come to expect. That means all of us!  There are other ways to save money during this 
budget cutting time, but not by cutting positions. Thank you, respectfully, David Aho             
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Emily Allen <emiallen@aol.com>
Sent: Sunday, June 10, 2012 6:30 PM
To: SupervisorCarbajal; Wolf, Janet; Farr, Doreen; Gray, Joni; Lavagnino, Steve
Cc: sbcob
Subject: Budget Hearings & Potential Service Level Impacts 

RE: Budget Hearings & Potential Service Level Impacts  
 
Dear Supervisors,   
  
I hope you will restore funding for: 
  
-Human Services Commission (Community Services)  
-Veterans Service Representative (Treasurer‐Tax Collector) 
-Propay (Treasurer‐Tax Collector)  
-Contracts to homeless service providers (ADMHS & Community Services)   
-Beds in acute psychiatric facilities (ADMHS) 
  
These are all important pieces to preventing and reducing homelessness in Santa 
Barbara County. A June 7 Los Angeles Times article documented that providing 
permanent housing with supportive services to the most vulnerable people who 
are homeless can save money. (“Anti-homeless project saves L.A. County money, 
study finds” at http://latimesblogs.latimes.com/lanow/2012/06/los-angeles-homeless-
project-50-cost-savings.html) 
  
The 2012 United States Interagency Council on Homelessness report calls for the 
“creation of comprehensive and seamless systems of care”  (“Searching Out 
Solutions: Constructive Alternatives to the Criminalization of Homelessness” at 
http://www.usich.gov/issue/alternatives_to_criminalization). 
  
Santa Barbara County is now on the verge of developing a system of care that can 
effectively prevent and end homelessness. Of course just throwing money at homeless 
services will not have the desired positive impact. But cutting services without 
thoughtful consideration of the negative impacts will be disastrous and costly.   
  

1.   Unanticipated property tax revenue from Redevelopment Property Tax Trust Funds 
should be directed at maintaining funding for the Human Services Commission and 
ProPay. The Board of Supervisors has previously restored funding to these 
programs and the programs should not be on the chopping block every year.  

2.   ADMHS should state on the record what portion of the contracts to homeless 
service providers can be covered by Mental Health Services Act funds so that the 
Supervisors know how much would be necessary to fully fund these programs.  

3.   If necessary reserves should be used to restore funding to the programs that 
provide services to veterans and the poorest and most vulnerable people in our 
County. 
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Previous County budgets have already cut these programs and services to a point where 
they can be cut no further.  
  
Thank you for your consideration.  
  
Sincerely,  
  
Emily Allen  
 
 

 
Emily R. Allen  
Managing Attorney 
Homeless Education and Legal Project  
Legal Aid Foundation of Santa Barbara County 
805-403-5224 cell  
emiallen@aol.com 
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Petra Lowen <plowen@ilrc-trico.org>
Sent: Friday, June 08, 2012 4:51 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Proposed elimination of the human services commission

Dear Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors! 
 
The proposed budget for fiscal year 2012/2013 includes the elimination of the human services commission. We 
urge you to reconsider this and continue the funding to over 50 nonprofit organizations which provide programs 
to some of the poorest and most vulnerable county residents. We recognize that it is extremely difficult to 
balance the budget in the current economic situation. Sadly the need for basics such as shelter, food, clothing 
etc. remains extremely high and the individuals who approach us have no other alternatives. Our agency assists 
individuals with information on how to find housing, we help them look for rooms/ apartments, connect them 
with other agencies, provide training in how to approach a landlord etc. We provide personal assistant referrals 
to clients who need help in their home in order not to enter an institution (and this helps save money). Nonprofit 
organizations are also able to attract other funding because of their nonprofit status.  
We urge you to continue the funding for the human services commission. 
Thank you very much for your consideration. 
 
Best regards, 
 
Petra Lowen 
Community Living Advocate 
 
 
--  
Petra Lowen 
Community Living Advocate 
423 W.Victoria St. 
Santa Barbara CA 93101 
805.963.0595 x101 
 
plowen@ilrc-trico.org 
www.ilrc-trico.org  
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Sandee Santana <ssantana@ilrc-trico.org>
Sent: Friday, June 08, 2012 4:08 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Proposed Budget Cuts

Clerk of the Board 

Hello,  
I am writing in regards to proposed cuts in county services. If these 
community based services are cut the impact on the community will be 
nothing short of devistating. Of course it would affect the disabled and 
Veteran population. I cannot stress enough to you just how vital these 
services really are. There is already a crisis within the county involving 
homeless and disabled persons. I see the results first hand. Without the 
funding to keep these resources and programs in tact people will have no 
options. It's bad enough that they have very little and almost no options at 
this point. Without funding, these services will disapear which in turn will 
end up costing taxpayers more money. As is, funding for homeless related 
services runs out before the fiscal year ends. I see persons living on the 
streets daily, in reality, its really not living at all. Without PA services our 
disabled will be unable to live indipendently in their homes many suffer 
from mental, emotional, and developmental disabilities in turn they may 
need to be placed in phsychiatric facilities which is another part of the 
potential cuts. In reality they'd be left with no options. Not to mention the 
impact these cuts will have on our Veterans.Veterans, that gave their lives, 
their well-being mentally and physically risked themselves fully for the 
freedom and luxuries that we alone have here in this country. Your taking 
their independence and quality of life that they have fought to give all of 
us. It would be selfish to follow through with this. Take a harder look and 
find other options. Don't take from those that depend on these services and 
resources to have a little bit of what is their right as stated in the 
constitution freedom and independence. Their common welfare must 
come first. Simply keep these services and resources available. It's our 
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right to live life with dignity, it's our right to live life indepedently in our 
own home, to have the resources we need to just live life... 
 
Please don't cut any of the following: 
 
1) Community based services that the County provides Human Services contracts to (including our 
Housing and PA services grant),  
2) Cut Veterans Services Representative hours: this would effectively close the Santa Barbara and 
Lompoc offices 
3) Pro-Pay, a payee service for mental health consumers 
4) homeless related contracts and  
5) beds in acute psychiatric facility 
 
Thank you, 
--  
Sandra Santana 
 
ILS/ CLA 
Bilingual Advocate 
Independent Living Resource Center 
327 E. Plaza Drive St 3A 
Santa Maria, Ca 93454  
 
 
805-925-0015 x301v/tty/vp 
805-310-4085 Direct Line 
 
ssantana@ilrc-trico.org 
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Downie, Chelsea

From: Democratic Party of Santa Barbara County <sbdems@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, June 11, 2012 1:50 PM
To: SupervisorCarbajal; Wolf, Janet; Farr, Doreen; Gray, Joni; Lavagnino, Steve
Cc: sbcob
Subject: Budget Priorities

Dear Chair Farr and Santa Barbara County Supervisors,    
  
We urge you to restore funding to the programs that serve our veterans and the most 
vulnerable in our county.  
  
In particular we ask that your restore funding for the Human Services Commission, 
ProPay, mental health acute care beds, homeless related contracts and the Veterans 
Representative.  
 
The budget should not be balanced on the backs of these people.      
  
Sincerely,   
   
Daraka Larimore Hall  
 
Santa Barbara County Democratic Party  
 
 
--  
Democratic Party of Santa Barbara County 
www.sbdems.org 
805 965 8030 
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